
 

4 

BCIS OFFICE HOURS 

MONDAY   8:30 - 4:30 

TUESDAY 8:30 - 4:30 

WEDNESDAY 8:30 - 7:00 

THURSDAY 8:30 - 4:30 

FRIDAY  8:30 - 2:00  

 

October Newsletter Contributors:  
                  

             Mohammed Idriss 

            Ryan Kiedrowski 

              Criselda Narvacan 

     

We want to hear from you! If you have anything you would like to 
add to the BCIS express please contact the office!!  
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What is the Alberta Occupation-
Specific Pilot? 

 
 The Alberta Occupation-Specific Pilot 
allows employers to hire foreign workers in 
one of the following occupations without 
needing a Labour Market Opinion (LMO): 
steamfitter/pipefitter, estimator, welder, heavy
-duty equipment mechanic, ironworker, mill-
wright and industrial mechanic, and carpenter. 
 Both certified and uncertified workers 
are eligible to apply to the pilot. A one-year 
employer-specific/occupation-specific work 
permit will be issued to an uncertified worker 
with an approval letter from Apprenticeship 
and Industry Training (AIT). Once certified, 
the foreign worker can apply for a two-year 
occupation-specific/open work permit, allow-
ing movement between employers. 
 Temporary Foreign Workers (TFW) 
working in Canada or applying from abroad 
who hold an Alberta Qualification Certificate 
or trade certificate recognized in Alberta can 
apply for a two-year occupation-specific/open 
work permit, where they will be able to move 
freely between employers. 
 For more information, consult the  
Alberta Occupation-Specific Pilot fact sheet. 

National Bird of Ecuador 
The Andean Condor may not be a pretty bird, but it 
is an important one. It has a huge wingspan of 3.2 
meters and can live up to 100 years (in captivity)! 

The condor is also part of myth, folklore and religion 
of many Andean people, and appears on Ecuador’s 
national Coat of Arms. 

A scavenger by nature, the condor helps the eco-
system by feeding 
on carcasses that 
would otherwise be 
a prime source for 
diseases to thrive. 

Andean condors 
live along the west 
coast of South 
America. 

Check 
us out ! 
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Many residents in Brooks will be celebrating 
New Year’s this coming November 4th or 5th, 
joining over 1.5 billion Muslims around the world 
who follow the Islamic lunar calendar. Thinking 
about this, I wondered how many different cal-
endars there are. A quick search with my best 
friend Google, came up with over 80 different 
calendars! 

Don’t worry, not all of them are in use. Some 
are obsolete, while others are fictional and a few 
are proposed reform calendars. There is even a 
proposed non-earth calendar designed to serve 
the needs of any possible future human settlers 
on the planet Mars.  

This variety of options reflects the diversity 
of religions, cultures, calculation methods and 
purposes for these calendars. It is very interest-
ing to learn about those differences, as well as 
the similarities.  

Here in our community, some of that diver-
sity is represented in our citizens. Ethiopians 
recently celebrated their new year in Septem-
ber. Muslims are celebrating their new year in a 
few days. The Gregorian calendar New Year will 
be in two months, and one month after that will 
be Chinese New Year - and who knows how 
many more new years are celebrated in our 
small City of 100 Hellos!  

Next time you make a friend from another 
culture, ask if he or she has a different calendar, 
and make sure to congratulate them on their 
New Year. 

Talking about days and celebration, November 
11th is Remembrance Day. It’s a day to remember 
the sacrifices of all the men and women who 
served, and continue to serve,  our countries 
armed forces. Let’s Never Forget! 
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BCIS Service Manager, Mohammed Idriss, presented 
Kat Yeomans of Safeway with the Diversity Award   
recently. BCIS sponsors the award each year, which is 
part of the Brooks and District Chamber of Commerce 
Small Business Awards. 
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�  It’s party time! 
The holiday season is nearly upon us, 

and BCIS would like to invite our amaz-
ing clients to a celebration! 

On Nov. 30, we are proud to present 
the second edition of Brooks Got Talent,  
our annual holiday party. If you have a 
cool talent (dancing, singing, playing an 
instrument, comedy routine or anything 

else), let us know. Auditions will take 
place soon! 

Tickets for this event are available 
from any staff member at BCIS. Doors 
open at 6 p.m. at the Kinsmen Hall on 
7th St. E.  

There will be appetizers and lots of 
door prizes. Come celebrate the 
holiday season with us! 

BCIS Calendar of Events 
Winter Driving 
 Nov. 3, 1-3 p.m. 
BCIS Closed 
November 7 and 8 
Immigration Policy Changes 
Nov. 17: 1-3 p.m. 
Newcomer Orientation  
 Nov. 17: 1-3 p.m. 
Lunch and Learn  
 Nov. 27: 12-1 p.m. 
BCIS Holiday Party 
Nov. 30: Tickets available from BCIS 
office 
Youth Group Meetings are held 
Wednesdays  
3:45-5:30 p.m. 

�� Always be a little kinder 
than necessary” 

- J.M. Barrie 
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Each November, 
we observe Remem-
brance Day in Can-
ada.  

This day is to re-
call the memory of 
Canadians who 
were called into war. 
Some came back, but many 
did not.  

You may have seen some 
local businesses selling pop-

pies at their cashier tills. 
When you buy a poppy to 
wear on the lapel of your 
coat, you are sending the 
message that you respect 
those who fought in these 
past wars and also those 
who still serve to protect our 
country. Poppies are worn on 
the left side, over the heart. 

The poppy is famously men-
tioned in the poem ‘In Flander’s 
Fields’ by John McRae (written 
in 1915). 

Remembrance Day is ob-
served on November 11 and is 
a public holiday.  

In Brooks, a special service 
usually takes place at Griffin 
Park School. After the service, 
people gather at the cenotaph 
to lay wreaths as another sign 
of honour.    
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Save the Date! English 
Language Assessment 
The team from SALAS will be at 
BCALC on Tues. Nov. 12 (5:30 
p.m.) and Wed. Nov. 13 (9 a.m.). 
To book an appointment, call 
BCALC at (403) 362-5372 or 
email salasltd@telus.net. 
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 Cst. Wilson Yee visited BCIS in October to talk about the different 
careers available with the RCMP. 


